
Sacred Heart School – Parents & Friends Association

Minutes of General Meeting – Tuesday 25th May, 2021

	
	Meeting Opened 7.35pm
	Action By
	Date

	Present
	Brent Wilson, Louise Madden, Bec Bowen, Bea Clark, Tiffiny Lynch, Nat Zegveld, Megan Brown, Hannah McCaulley, Agnieszka Szpyrka, Jane Gambell
	
	

	Apologies 
	Rachael Richmond, Tahnee Hodgetts, Suze Chapple, Alison Cooper, Cate Pell, Emma Adams.
	
	

	Minutes from Previous Meeting
	Minutes from last meeting circulated. Accepted by Louise Madden, seconded by Megan Brown.

Brent Wilson would like the minutes to reflect that he has also received positive feedback from some families in regards to the Photo company, so can we please adjust the minutes that it was not all families with negative feedback.
	





Tahnee Hodgetts
	

	Business Arising
	Megan Booth Presentation URSTRONG-
Megan Booth gave an overview of how the URSTRONG is delivered in the school to students from Kinder- year 6 with involvement with parents and staff. 
Topics covered.
· How we measure student’s wellbeing
· We listened to feedback from students from the Rumbles Quest.
· Strategies for enhancing friendship skills.
· Megan Booth shared the URSTRONG language for when children encounter ‘mean on purpose’ behaviours.

Legacy Plaque-
· Photo of Legacy Plaque for the newsletter from last minutes has been forgotten about. Brent Wilson to follow up.

Webinar – older children
· “Raising Screenagers” presented by Dr Kristy Goodwin, scheduled for 7-8.30pm Wednesday 2nd June 2021 (cost paid by St Pat’s). 
· Brent Wilson to arrange promotion in the school newsletter and compass this week.

Mother’s Day Stall- 
· Lots of items left over.
· Prior to setting up Grade 5s had gone through everything and pulled everything apart which made it challenging for the P&F to set up. 
· $703.50 was raised at the Mother’s Day stall.
· Grade 5’s did a phenomenal job running the stall.
· $400 to go to books for babies- some has been spent already. 




Online Auction-
· To commence in August 
· Nat Zegveld has a couple of ideas organised and Bea Clark has arranged a voucher from Josef Chromy.
· Add to Agenda to discuss next meeting


Paint and Sip- 
· No update, add to Agenda for next meeting

Swim Team Caps –
· Discussion around P&F funding School swim team caps.  Currently sold at the School office for $5. 
· School swim team cap costings- $2.65 per cap for latex, one colour per print. $4.65 silicon for 1 colour, 1 print. The more you buy the cheaper they are. 
· Add to the agenda for September to discuss further.

Car stickers-
· Have been ordered and distributed.

Classroom allocations- 
· Move to June meeting when Cate Pel is present.
· Add to Agenda for June dinner meeting.
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	Correspondence
	Nil

	
	

	Principal’s Report
	Principal’s Report circulated to the committee 



Cross Country feedback: 
· House Captains were not present at the early childhood Cross Country. It would have been nice to have them involved.

Playground update: 
· Bea Clark offered for her husband Darren to join the team to provide advice to the playground committee. 

	Brent Wilson











	

	Financial Report 
	Finance Report –


Brent Wilson shared on behalf of Cate Pel
	

	

	General Business
	June Dinner Meeting-
· Cataract on Paterson 7.00pm

Newsletter outlined the purpose of the individual class social media platforms. These need to be used positively. 

There was a Tik Tok incident within the school community. This has been addressed appropriately. 

Concerns raised with the quality of last year’s School Magazine.

$1000 grant opportunity due Monday. Have missed the timeframe for this year. 


MEETING CLOSED 8.55pm
Next Meeting –
22nd June 2021, 7.00pm at Cataract on Paterson
· Bec Bowen to book for 20 in the function room.
	



















Bec Bowen
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Sacred Heart Catholic Primary School
Parents and Friends Principal’s Report Tuesday May 25th, 2021


Webpage: www.sacredheartl.tas.edu.au
Twitter: @shslton


Facebook: Sacred Heart Catholic School Launceston
Pinterest: Sacred Heart Catholic Primary School


Our P.B.S. Values are:
Respect for Ourselves


Respect for Others
Respect for our Learning


Catholic Culture
and Ethos Archbishop’s Charter


The Archbishop's Charter for Catholic Schools provides the basis for the Archbishop
to ‘mandate’ Catholic schools and colleges within the Archdiocese of Hobart. The
mandate of the Archbishop represents his formal commissioning of a Tasmanian
Catholic school or college to act as an evangelising agent of the Archdiocese.


Recently Adele, Anna and I attended a Professional Learning meeting to listen to an
overview of expectations for SHS in responding to the charter. One of the initial tasks
was to audit what we do and consider what other ways we can respond.Part of our
day was spent considering our role as leaders in a Catholic School. We also reflected
on the role all staff have as evangelisers.


The Charter, which draws inspiration from Sacred Scripture and key Church
documents, focuses on four domains:


● Catholic Identity
● Learning
● Leadership
● Mission


These domains influence priorities at both the school and system level.







In the week’s ahead we will be considering what other ways we can respond to the
charter. We will be seeking feedback from staff, parents and students in the near
future.


All Tasmanian Catholic schools are expected to respond to the charter on a regular
basis. Our school is one of the last to be formally mandated by Archbishop Julian.


Shared Unit - Scripture


In the first four weeks of Term 2 the Scripture Unit will be taught across our school.
Teachers then gather to moderate the body of work. SHS has continued this process
of adopting a team approach to planning, assessing and moderating units of work.


Learning
Environment


Playground Update


Our Playground Team met last week to consider the ‘mud map’ for Stage 3 of the
Playground. The area being targeted is the space below the Music room. In
particular we are looking at replacing the equipment. This project is being linked to
another building submission the Board is currently working on.
We will share the draft plans when we have finished our consultations with the
children. Our Grade 3 teachers have been collecting their thoughts.


Teaching and
Learning


NAPLAN


SHS completed NAPLAN testing for Grades 3 and 5 students. These tests provide
schools with additional data about student progress. All Australian school students in
Grade 3 ,5, 7 and 9 complete these assessments.
The data is one additional piece of information that assists in developing a greater
understanding of children.
Parents are encouraged to discuss any questions with teachers.


Professional Learning - Staff


In the past month staff have been involved in the following PL
● Archbishop’s Charter
● WHS and Child Safety modules
● NCCD Moderation
● Data analysis
● Inquiry Cycle
● ICT
● Berry Street (Trauma Informed practice)


Leadership COVID-19


SHS continues to be informed by our COVID Plan. We reminded families of our
expectations via a recent newsletter. We have maintained our cleaning ‘regime’
initiated last year.
We will continue to communicate to parents as quickly as possible about any
activities that are impacted.


Uniform Team


Last week we advised the SHS community of the results of the Uniform Survey.
We wrote…..







Thanks to the 202 people who completed the recent survey on our Sports Uniform.
We asked two questions.


● Would you prefer to keep the existing school rugby jumper for our school
sports uniform?


● Would you prefer the alternative Fleece Lined ¼ Zip Jumper suggestion?


66% of people indicated they would prefer to keep the Rugby jumper, 34 % voted
against the Rugby jumper
48% indicated they would prefer the Fleece Lined Jumper, 52% voted against the
Fleece Lined jumper.
The Sacred Heart Catholic School Board met last week and discussed the results of
the survey. We agreed that there would be no change to our uniform for 2022 aside
from the changes we have already made for 2022


The SHS Board will investigate a few changes to the current Rugby Jumper. We will
keep families informed of these.


Thanks again to our Uniform Team and SHS Board for your significant contributions.


Other Mother’s Day


Our Mother’s Day celebration was a successful community event.
Thanks to the parents who assisted the setting up and packing up of the stall.
Thanks to Grade 5 for selling items and managing the stall.


Cross Country


In the past month we have facilitated two Cross Country Carnivals.
The two carnivals reflected all that is good about our school. Community members
who celebrated excellent running, team spirit, assisting by officiating and
encouraging all runners regardless of their ability.


Ensuring more than 410 children are able to participate in an event such as these
takes careful consideration and planning. Sincere thanks to all involved and an extra
big thanks to John Anderson.


I walked away from the carnival last Friday proud to be a part of our SHS community.
We should never underestimate the power of the way we interact with others.


Launceston Competitions


More than 300 children participated in the Launceston Competitions recently. The
verse speaking opportunity was another good example of our school providing all
children with the opportunity to participate in a public forum amongst peers whilst
building confidence.
Congratulations to all classes for their efforts. Special praise to Grade 4 Red for
winning their section and to SHS as the overall winner in the primary schools section.


Photos


Today and tomorrow is school photo day. Parents were provided with details about
the photos last term including the option of selecting from 15 backgrounds for
photos.
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Sacred Heart P&F


Report and Bank Reconciliation as at 25 May 2021


Bank Balance as at 22 March 2021 52,807.14$  


Receipts


Entertainment Book Donation 110.00$     


Entertainment Book Donation 20.00$       


School Banking Contribution 66.00$       


Entertainment Book 52.00$       


Total Receipts 248.00$        


Expenses


Books for Babies Purchase (Kmart) 252.73$     


Kinder Community BBQ 145.15$     


Total Expenses 397.88$        


Balance as at 30 Apr 21 52,657.26$  


Incomplete Payments


Mother's Day Stall $703.50


Total Incomplete Payments $703.50


Incomplete Receipts


Nil


Total Incomplete Receipts $0.00


Projected Receipts to end of year - Pending 


Welcome BBQ $142.18 Complete


Kinder Community BBQ $145.15 Complete


Fair $15,000.00 Cancelled


Webinar - Older Children $0.00 Pending


Eucharist Morning Tea $150.00 Pending


Classroom Allocation $8,000.00 Pending


Rock N Roll Night $250.00 Pending


Father's Day Stall $0.00 Pending


Farewell Gifts $200.00 Pending


Carols Float $150.00 Pending


Legacy Plaque $600.00 Pending


Total Pending Receipts $9,350.00


Total Funds Available to P&F $44,010.76






